Fleming Field, Shotton Colliery, Durham. DH6 2JQ

Tele/Fax: 0191 5261531 Email:office@ourladylourdesdurham.org Website: <a href="http://www.ourladyoflourdes.durham.sch.uk/">http://www.ourladyoflourdes.durham.sch.uk/</a>
Headteacher: Mrs I Ashton

3<sup>rd</sup> July 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

Class 4 Trip - Segedunum Roman Fort

Educational visits are an exciting part of life in school, often helping the children to contextualise their learning. I am delighted to inform you that children in Class 4 will be going on an educational visit to Segedunum, a Roman fort in Newcastle, on Thursday 13th July. This will include a workshop about Roman life in the fort, along with a chance to explore the museum and grounds.

The trip will be during normal school hours, departing after morning registration and arriving back at school before the end of the school day. **Children must be in full school uniform**. Please ensure that on the day of the educational visit children have suntan cream applied prior to coming to school and that they have a sun hat and a bottle of water with them. If the weather that day is set to be wet, a waterproof jacket/coat would be very useful. Children that normally have a school meal will be provided with a packed lunch.

To fund our class trip, we would kindly ask for a voluntary contribution of £10 for this trip. A payment item will be added to ParentPay.

If you have any questions about our educational visit, please contact the school office to arrange a convenient time to speak to me.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Hubbard

Class 4 Teacher